
Failure to work to this end is tantamount to 
squandering the gains of our masses' struggle 
and rendering it vulnerable to enemy attacks~ 
Instead, we posit the following guidelines: 

- Democratic dialogue as the only acceptable~ 
means for resolving differences within the 
ranks of the Palestinian revolution. 

- Shunning the use of armed force7condemning 
any party that initiates clashes7 refraining 
from getting involved in a vicious cycle of 
retaliation and counter-retaliation. 

- Working to keep the problems in Al Fatah 
from reflecting on the PL07 respect for the 
democratic basis for relations between the 
different organizations and factions in PLO. 

Resolving these problems is first and · 
foremost the responsibility of the Palestini­
an forces. On the basis of united Palestinian 
commitment to the above guidelines, the Arab 
national lib~ration movement, the nationalist 
regimes and our international allies can play 
a helpful role. Conversely, the interference 
of Arab reaction can be warded off. Also,gaps 
in the Syrian-PLO relationship can be patched. 

This is a prerequisite for our ability to 
confront the enemy plans for the area. 

Our masses everywhere are frankly dismaye~ 
by the conflict having been escalated to this 
level. In one instance in the Beqaa Valley, 
a mass demonstration boldly moved in to stop 
an internal clash. All Palestinian factions 
should heed this message, for the masses and 
their united loyalty to the PLO is greater 
than any of us. Above all, the PLO represents 
the ongoing struggle of our masses under oc­
cupation; it represents our children who 
throw stones - and who hold the key for car~ 
rying our revolution to ultimate victory. The 

. PFLP is doing all in its power to retain the 
confidence of all parties involved in this 
matter in order to resolve it in the inter­
ests of the Palestinian and Arab national 
struggle. In these efforts, we base ourselves 
on the position of our people who have shown 
that they will give their lives to maintain 
the unity of ·the PLO - their sole, legitimate 
representative. · 
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POLITICAL COMMUNIQUE 

On June 25th, a meeting was held between 
the politbureaus of the Popular Front for the 
Liberation of Palestine and the Democratic 
Front for the Liberation of Palestine. This 
meeting was to discuss recent important poli­
tical developments and the relations between 
the two fronts. Concerning bilateral rela­
tions, agreement was reached on the following: 

1. The establishment of a joint political 
and military leadership to be responsible for 
the political affairs and positions of the 
two fronts, as well as for the armed forces 
of both. This is done in the framework of 
consolidating the relations between the two 
fronts and unifying their ranks. 

2. This step will be followed by other 
steps on the level of the mass and social or­
ganizatio~s, leading towards unity. 

3. These decisions are based on the close­
ness of the two fronts' political positions 
regarding national and political matters, 
which stem from a common ideological base . 

4. This step is not to be considered as an 
axis(factional bloc), but rather as a unify­
ing effort on an objective basis. In taking 
' this step, we aim at contributing to streng-
thening and consolidating the unity of the 
PLO and its legitimate institutions, it being 
the sole legitimate representative of the 
Palestinian people and the leader of our 
people's struggle to regain their inalienable 
national rights, first and foremost their 
right to self-determination and the estab­
lishment of an independent state. With this 
step, we also aim at contributing to the im­
plementation of the Palestinian National 
Council's decisions, including that on the 
establishment of a unified Palestinian na­
tional army. 

5. We are confident that our people, and 
all those forces that support our just strug­
gle, will welcome and support this move, as 
it helps to consolidate the strength of our 
revolution and the struggle of our masses and 
their unity within the PLO, the sole legiti­
mate representative. 

LONG LIVE PALESTINIAN NATIONAL UNITY! 
LONG LIVE THE PLO! 
GLORY TO OUR MARTYRS! 

- The Popular Front for the Liberation of 
Palestine 
The Democratic Front for the Liberation of 
Palestine 
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